
Answers received to questions raised at the Parish Meeting on 27 November 2014 from 

Stuart Lawrence, Group Estates Manager, Tudor Griffiths Ltd as at 19 January 2015. 

 

1. The size of the gas pipeline. 

                Answer = My contact tells me the diameter of the pipe is 150mm. 

 

2. The costs of the 2 options of transporting the sand and gravel from the excavation site to 

the processing site.  Tunnel and road options. 

                Answer = As mentioned at the meeting this is commercially sensitive information. 

But finance was not the reasoning behind the decision as I mentioned United Utilities would 

rather see a pad constructed over the pipeline rather than undermining it with a tunnel. 

 

3. The distance between the shut off points along the gas pipeline. 

                Answer = My contact tells me there are shut off values at Tetchill and Wem. 

 

4. The possibility of a dye test in connection with water flow at Little Mill pond. 

                Answer = A dye test is not considered necessary as the surface and ground water is 

understood, please see follow-up letter to Shropshire Council. 

 

5. The amount of sand and gravel expected to be excavated from phase 2 and 3. 

                Answer = Phase 2 equals approximately 360,000 tonnes 

                                     Phase 3 equals approximately 490,000 tonnes 

 

6.  The size of the bunds which will mitigate the impact, on Mistletoe Cottage in particular. 

                Answer = The temporary bund to mitigate impact will be constructed 6 metres 

high. 

 

Also, you agreed to visit the residents of Waters Edge to assess the impact of the site once 

the trees are removed. 

                Answer = I am planning to call and see Bill and Julia in the near future. I have visited 

Little Mill with our Hydrologist and Ecologist to explain our findings in more detail to Mr 

Harris. 

 


